

Health Protection Service

Howard Florey Centenary House, 25 Mulley Street, Holder ACT 2611

Locked Bag 5005, Weston Creek ACT 2611

A Phone: (02) 6205 1700 Fax: (02) 6205 8703

Website: www.health.act.gov.au ABN: 82 049 056 234

EU MAI ZUII

Joe Brizzi
Executive Officer
Pharmacy Board of Australia
G.P.O. Box 9958
MELBOURNE VIC 3001

Dear Mr Brizzi

Review of Guidelines on practice-specific issues – Guideline 1 References

Thank you for inviting me to participate in the consultations for the aforementioned review.

I have considered the proposed changes to the Guidelines and support all three proposals.

I also wish to draw your attention to the Health (Community Pharmacy Premises) Approved Standard 2010 (No 1) under the *Health Act 1993*, that came into force in the ACT as part of the 'residual legislation' arrangements following the repeal of the *Health Professionals Act 2004* and the dissolution of the ACT Pharmacy Board in July 2010. This Standard includes a list of reference works required to be kept at the pharmacy premises, which were adopted from the previous ACT Pharmacy Board Standards.

Therefore, the proposed changes will create disparity between the AHPRA pharmacist Guidelines and the ACT Standard for pharmacies. The Health Protection Service is currently exploring options for amending the *Health Act 1993* and will consider changing the current reference works standard to align with the proposed AHPRA Guidelines as part of this process.

Sincerely

Vivien Bevan Chief Pharmacist

19 May 2011